
Bishop Luis Secco of the Diocese of Willemstad addresses Concerns at
Sacred Heart Catholic School

In light of recent concerns raised by some members of our community of Saba regarding
Sacred Heart Catholic School, we would like to assure the community that Bishop Luis Secco
with the entire Diocese of Willemstad are fully engaged with this situation. The well-being and
future of our children remain our highest priorities, and we are committed to addressing the
issues at hand promptly and effectively.

Bishop Secco has established a committee composed of professionals in the fields of education,
finance, law, and management. This committee serves as an advisory board to both the Diocese
of Willemstad and the Sacred Heart school’s board, ensuring that all aspects of Sacred Heart
School’s operations are addressed. This multidisciplinary approach aims to provide
comprehensive support and guidance in improving the school’s standards.

We are in continual communication with the board of Sacred Heart Catholic School, working
collaboratively to address the concerns raised by the educational inspectorate’s recent report.
The Bishop has full confidence that through good intentions, dedicated efforts, and ongoing
dialogue, we can elevate the quality of education and overall environment at Sacred Heart
School.

While the findings of the Inspectorate and the issues highlighted are indeed serious, we believe
that with the concerted efforts of all stakeholders, including the dedicated staff at Sacred Heart,
we can achieve significant improvements. We are committed to transparency and
accountability in this process and will keep the community informed of our progress.

Bishop Secco and the Diocese of Willemstad remain steadfast in our mission to enhance the
educational experience for the children of the Sacred Heart School and to serve the people of
Saba with dedication and integrity.

Let us keep our children, the entire community of Saba and all those working in the
educational fields in our prayers.

Rev. Curtis Meris, JCL
Chancellor Diocese of Willemstad.
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